Veto Messages

FROM THE GOVERNOR OF THE COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY 

House Bill 467

Pursuant to the authority vested in me by Section 88 of the Constitution of the Commonwealth of Kentucky, I, Paul E. Patton, Governor, do hereby veto HB 467.  This bill eliminates  the axle weight limitations for motor carriers with 80,000 pound tags or less on all AAA state maintained highways.  Current law, KRS 189.222, limits axle weights to 20,000 pounds per single axle, 34,000 pounds on two axles in a tandem arrangement, and 48,000 pounds on three axles.


A significant factor in the engineering design of highway pavements and, even more critically, bridges, is consideration of the weight applied to the pavement or bridge.  Standard axle spacing and weight limits have been used as a fundamental basis in the design of highway pavement and bridges, determining the thickness of pavements and the structural size of bridges.  The sole purpose of requiring a specific number of axles for a particular weight is to distribute the weight over a broader area of the pavement or bridge deck.  An 80,000 pound vehicle with only two axles will cause significantly more damage than a similarly sized vehicle with five axles.  Removal of axle weight limits will significantly accelerate the deterioration of our highways and bridges.


Done this Twentieth day of March, 2003


/s/ Paul E. Patton, Governor

